FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
How many complaints has the council received from members of the public in the last three years (2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24)?

The Council holds the following information for corporate complaints processed in line with our complaints policy, which can be found here - https://www.leicester.gov.uk/contact-us/comments-compliments-and-complaints/. 
2021/22 – 423
2022/23 – 800

2023/24 – 999


How many data breaches has the council suffered in the past three years (2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24) and which departments did they affect?

The Council has recorded the following number of data breaches.  Please note, these are logged by calendar not financial year.

2021 – 313

2022 – 255

2023 – 324

2024 to date - 215

All departments have been affected across the Council.

How much has the council paid out in compensation as a result of personal injuries suffered on roads and pavements during the past three years (2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24)?
2021/22 - £24,250.00

2022/23 - £30,004.54

2023/24 - £14,600.00


How many union reps work at the council and how much paid time off did they receive during the past three years (2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24)?

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.  Figures for 2021/22 and 2022/23 can be found via the following link.

The data for 2023/24 is also exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with S22 of the Act.  
Transparency Code and TU Reporting Act
How much has the council spent on external consultants during the past three years (2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24)?

We use specialist consultants for capital projects and other work where specialist skills are required.  Our initial analysis has identified 397 rows of potential consultancy spend in our finance ledger. In order to determine the nature of the consultancy work we would have to retrieve and review each invoice. A conservative estimate would be 66 hours (10 minutes each x 397 rows / 60 minutes) of work.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit. You may wish to refine your request so that it reduces the cost to within the 'appropriate limit'.

The Council publishes all expenditure exceeding £500 reports for each financial year on its Open Data platform.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
